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STAFF REPORT 

Request Summary 

The applicant has resubmitted the previously denied design review application for improvements at the Golf 

Depot.  The application materials are the same as the previous submittal except for a revised application and 

owners’ authorization.  Three applications for the project were submitted to Planning Commission in August 2021.  

A final development plan (FDP) and variance application were approved.  The design review application was 

denied.  Planning Commission requested additional architectural details for the accessory golf building. 

 

Since the meeting, the applicants have moved forward with permitting elements of the project not related to the 

design review.  Construction has not yet started.  The applicants also looked in to adding architectural elements 

to the proposed golf accessory building.  They have stated to staff that the cost of improvements makes the 

accessory building portion of the project not cost feasible.  Therefore, they have resubmitted the 2021 application 

and respectfully request approval.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Location of the proposed accessory building. 

Building is over 500 feet from Science Blvd.  
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Design Review Criteria 

General review criteria for Design Review applications include the following: 



 

•

• •

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING 

• Are stylistically compatible with other new, renovated, and existing structures in the applicable Design 

Review District in order to maintain design continuity and provide protection of existing design 

environment. 

• Contribute to the improvement and upgrading of the architectural and design character of the Design 

Review District. 

• Contribute to the continuing economic and community vitality of the Design Review District 

• Maintain, protect and enhance the physical surroundings of the Design Review District. 

 

 

Staff Comments 

Staff recommends approval.  The building appears to be in character with existing buildings on the property.  Visual 

impact of the building should be minimal as it sits over 500 feet from Science Blvd.  If there are concerns about 

the visual impact, Planning Commission could require plantings around the perimeter of the structure to soften 

the appearance.   

 

 

Respectfully Submitted By:  

Michael Blackford, AICP 
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